






 

 

January 12, 2022 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am happy to write this letter of recommendation for CGI Merchant Group concerning their recent 

acquisition in Washington D.C. with the pending purchase of the Trump Hotel.  We are of the opinion that 

this hotel will make an exceptional Waldorf Astoria.  

 is the management company for  

.  We have enjoyed a strong working relationship with  

, Vice President of Hospitality Asset Management, and the team at CGI.  I am confident they will 

have great success in this new endeavor.  

 

Best regards, 



January 18, 2022 
 
General Services Administration 
GSA Building 
1800 F Street NW  
Washington, D.C. 20405 
 
To whom it may concern:  
 
I write this letter in support of CGI Merchant Group in connection with their acquisition of the 
Trump Hotel in Washington, DC and planned conversion into a Waldorf Astoria.  
 
I have known Raoul and his team at CGI since the summer of 2019.   

 
 

.  However, we felt the CGI 
team was great to work with, as they were responsive to all of our requests, fair and commercial 
in negotiations and fulfilled all of their obligations.  In particular, Raoul was steadfast in his 
commitment to the hotel and he was determined to exit the pandemic with his investment in a 
stronger position than when it began.  He worked tirelessly to reposition the property through a 
capital improvement plan, new property management and enhanced food & beverage concepts. 
Despite the hotel only having been re-opened for a few months, CGI was able to refinance our 
loan without any issues.   
 
Overall, we enjoyed our experience with CGI and would continue to lend to them again in the 
future.  We are in full support of CGI’s acquisition and believe they will be valuable members of 
the District’s hospitality community.  Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 






